Newburyport Charter Commission Minutes of 2-24-10 Public Hearing
· Called to order at 7:05 by Bailey.  All members present except Vogel.

· Parameters for public comment given by Bailey.
· Bailey gave summation to public regarding what the commission has done thus far:  organization, time line made, subcommittees made & assigned (Communities with Managers, Cities with Mayors, Boards/Commissions/Departments, Citizens’ Safeguards, Other Charters, Existing Charter), research tool, research phase started with final draft ready somewhere around September-November 2010.  After the document returns from the MA Attorney General’s office the education phase will begin for a final vote by the voters in November 2011.
Public Comments:

· Dottie Sprague of 41 Elmira Ave:  Inquired as to how many cities’ & towns’ charters are being reviewed & how those choices were made.  Response:  All over the state & well over 75 of all sizes & types.

Suggested also looking at Arlington as it was a very successful community with a City Manager & City Council.

· Fred Murray of 2 Clipper Way:  Winchester has a town manager & three selectmen & a population of approximately 23,000 with a representational form of government.  It is an unwritten “rule” that selectmen serve no more than 2 consecutive 3-year terms.  The town has a moderator who is appointed by the selectmen, someone who is above reproach, for life.  The town is represented well & town meeting members are elected.  
 
The Finance Committee (FC) is the most important committee in town.  There are 7-9 members appointed by the town manager or selectmen who have some expertise in finance.   The FC is expected to sit in front of town meeting & it is the members of the town meeting who actual vote on each item & 90-95% the votes are in line with the FC.  

The School Committee is subordinate to the FC.  
He commented that 11 City Councilors is unwieldy in addition to the 2-year term is too short as the Mayor cannot get anything accomplished.  
Bailey said that the subcommittee studying Communities with Managers will commit to reviewing Winchester.

· Judy Mooradian of Liberty St:  Worcester is a city that has all the potential in the world but cannot get out of its own way & its City Manager is simply a puppet of the City Council according to Ms. Mooradian.  This would be a good example of what is not working & she suggested reviewing Worcester.  She also suggested going to a minimum of a 4-year mayor term.  She also said thank you for the survey.

· Alan Papert of 174 State Street:  When looking at the various communities, you should bear in mind if their population is more homogenous or diverse.  He also suggested contacting Boston University (BU) for interns with help with the analytical piece of our research as BU has a good department that does just that.
· Ted Rudnick (spelling & address?):  City Council may not need to be so large.

· James Shanley of Olive Street:  James is a former City Councilor (CC).  The present size of the City Council is too large.  Most important decisions require a 2/3 majourity of the CC.  The Mayor proposes & the CC disposes every 2 weeks.  The CC in involved right down to the transfer of money in a department from paper clips to toner.  

Look at successful communities such as Portsmouth, NH & North Hampton, MA in addition to unsuccessful communities such as Springfield, Chelsea, & Lawrence to see if there is something structural in the governmental form that facilitates these two outcomes.  Look at the infrastructure, the debt levels, the schools & see if there is a continuity of leadership or is there constant churning.  If there is constant churning, what is the cause or are the causes of that?  Is it structural?  Look at the financial reporting.  Look for a capital improvement plan & does it outlast an administration?  

He is from Stoneham where there is open town meeting.  It was a disaster.  The town meeting was crowded & people voted on the 1-2 things that were important to them & then left & the same 20 people then voted on the rest of the $25M budget.  He said he favours a representational form of governance.  

· Ben Iacono of 4 Hallisey Drive:  What is the evaluation criteria being used for the analysis & final conclusion?  
· Olga MacFarlane of 6 Clipper Way:  How important are the players?  How do you ensure how the right people get elected?  Mullins answered that we cannot force people to be involved no matter how much we may want to & we cannot force people to run for office or to vote.  She also stressed the need for a professional human resource department.
· Katherine Sachs (spelling?):  Wanted to know what a citizens’ safeguard is?  Mullins replied that an example would be recall or multiple offices being held by elected officials. 

· Bill Scott of Chapel St:  Former planning director in Newburyport & in other communities.  There needs to be a separation between policy & practice.  The CC has far too much involvement with the day to day activities that should be done by the staff.  The city form of government is important for Newburyport as it can get things done faster.  A Human Resources department/person is necessary.  
· Ari Herzog of Pleasant Street:  first term City Councilor.  Suggested contacting real estate agents & financial advisors for information regarding locating successful communities.  He also asked if feedback from non-Newburyport residents would be helpful.  When it comes to the education phase, potentially using students to canvass people to put the initiative forward.  
· John Burciaga of Liberty Street:  to go to a town vs. a city would not be a good idea.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:37 after a motion by Kelleher which was seconded by Stiles & voted unanimously.
· Next meeting:  3/3 at public library’s Programme Room.
.  

